
 
 

 

Primary Newsletter 

 
 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
In partnership with Highgate Primary School 

 
20th July 2018 

 
Eighth Edition 

 
 

 



Dear Parents/Carers, 

It’s hard to believe we are at the end of the summer term! At the end of this 

newsletter there are several activities that your child/young person can 

participate in. 

 

We say a fond farewell to the following members of staff: 

1. Joanna Allen – Senior Teacher 

2. Ben Sudell – Class Teacher 

3. Ruth Khaw – Class Teacher 

4. Ronan Dunne – Learning Support Assistant 

5. Penny Pillay – Deaf/Blind Intervenor 

 

Thank you for such an incredible first year at Blanche Nevile School. I look 

forward to welcoming pupils back on Wednesday 5th September 2018.  

 

Wishing you all a very happy, relaxing and safe summer holidays.  

Best wishes, 

Geraldine Santiago 

Headteacher 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
We had a great time at Cassiobury Park this week. The weather has been so warm it was nice 
to cool off in the splash area. We enjoyed swimming, running into the sprinklers and splashing 
at each other, including the adults! We had a picnic under a big tree before playing in the 
park. Before we went back to school, we got on-board a small train which went through the 
woods. It was very noisy, but we liked it very much.  
The Reception children have also been spending some time upstairs in Year 1, getting ready 
for next year.  

 



We have done a lot of work on giving and writing instructions this term. We 

have made hot chocolate, smoothies, sandwiches and pitta pizzas! The pizzas 

went down really well with the children!   

  

 

The children went to Kew Gardens with their mainstream class. They had a 

lovely walk around the park and enjoyed a great workshop with lady who gave 

them interesting information about different plants. They also had the chance to 

look at some exotic plants up closely in the greenhouse.  

 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 

In Year 3 we’ve been busy in Science. We’ve been learning about how fossils are 
formed and made our own using plaster of Paris. 
 
We’ve also been learning about electrical circuits, exploring how to light up 
bulbs, make buzzers  buzz and motors spin. 
 

 



This half-term, our topic has been Active Planet. We have been learning about 
why and how the Earth's plates move to make earthquakes and volcanoes. We 
have been carrying out Science experiments to create our own volcanoes, mixing 
washing up liquid, bicarbonate of soda and vinegar which caused a reaction and 
our volcanoes to erupt!  
 
Linking to our previous topic, the Romans, we learnt about Vesuvius and the 
eruption in AD79. In our roleplay corner we have created the supplies needed to 
survive when it erupted. We also became Romans and wrote some fantastic 
descriptive diary entries about what happened and how we felt when the 
volcano was erupting.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
It has been a very busy last few weeks for Year 5 and 6! We enjoyed a couple of 
excellent transition days at Secondary, meeting our new teachers and friends. At 
primary, our focus has been mostly on our end of year performance - 'The 60s in 
60 minutes'. After many hours of acting, dancing and singing practice we 
performed it three times, the final show taking place on Wednesday evening. It 
was a fantastic success and all the Blanche Nevile children involved were 
incredibly brave up on the big stage in front of so many parents.  
 
More recently we had a fantastic trip to London Zoo - we saw all sorts of fish, 
lions, tigers, giraffes, hippos and monkeys. Plus, we even had time for an ice-lolly 
in the sun! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



Awards and Achievement 
 
We have had many sporting events over the last few weeks that have kept us 
busy! These include the various sports days, tennis coaching lessons, our weekly 
football sessions and a football tournament at Frank Barnes school! We proudly 
finished in 3rd place and William won player of the tournament! It was a great 
opportunity to mix and play with deaf pupils from other deaf schools and we 
look forward to competing again next year with our new football kit! 
 
Well done as well to this year's winners of the Progress and Citizenship awards. 
We hope you enjoy reading your books over the summer! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

Important Dates  
 

¶  Friday 20th July 2018    Last Day of School (12.30 finish) 

 
¶ Monday 23rd July 2018   Start of the Summer Holidays  

 
¶ Monday 3rd September 2018  INSET Day (School closed to pupils) 

 
¶ Tuesday 4th September 2018  INSET Day (School closed to pupils) 

 
¶ Wednesday 5th September 2018  Start of the Autumn term 2018 

(Pupils return) 

¶ Wednesday 5th September 2018 Year 4 Swimming Lessons  

 
¶ Friday 19th October 2018   Last Day of Autumn (1) term  

 
¶ Monday 22nd Oct – Fri 26th   HALF TERM 

  

____________________________________________________  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Dear Parents !  
 

I am sure you are well aware, itôs almost that time again, and we are 

getting super excited to welcome back all of the children for our Summer 
Play Scheme!  

 
As always, we have attached a copy of our super fun programme and our 

admission form. Please do ensure that the admission for is filled out and is 
brough t the child on the first day, which will be Tuesday 31st July.  

 
As always, we have 2 groups. The children's group is for primary school 

whilst the youth group is for secondary school students.   
 

Please do let us know which dates that you would like to book  for your child 
as some of the activities have limited spaces and these will be given on a 

"first come, first serve" basis.   
 

Please do be aware that we have had to temporarily change our 

venue, this is for the summer play scheme only. We have now 
moved to ;  

  
St Johns Deaf Community Centre  

Green Lanes  
Manor House  

London  
N4 2HE  

 
Should you have any questions, please do feel free to email myself and 

Annie. We will both be more than happy to help!  
 

We are looking forward to seeing you soon, let the summer coun t down 
begin!!  

 
Kind regards,  

 
Steven Wynne  

Community Co -ordinator, Remark! Community  

(I work part - time on Monday to Thursday)  
 

Tel: 020 7269 2621   

18 Leather Lane, London EC1N 7SU  

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

http://empoweringdeafsociety.org.uk/past-projects/deaf-street/ 

 

 

Greater London deaf-friendly activities 
Me2 deaf-friendly activities can support you and your child to access 
mainstream leisure activities. Please remember that many of these organisations 
will not have worked with deaf children before, but are very keen to do so and 
are willing to learn with our support.  
 
Please use the link below to access the details of the different clubs that are 
available to contact for activities over this summer break.  
 
http://www.ndcs.org.uk/me2/are_you_a_parent/find_a_club/deaffriendly_2.
html 
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Dear Parents, 
We recently sent home a directory of children and young peoples activities 
provided by Haringey. There are some fantistic clubs for the children to access 
that are available all over the London area.  
 
Please see the link to the booklet and website below: 
 
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/libraries-sport-and-leisure/culture-and-
entertainment/whats-haringey/holiday-fun 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
I cannot believe we have reached the end of another academic year. I am so 
proud of everything that the pupils and staff at Blanche Nevile have achieved 
this year! Just a quick flick through our newsletters gives just a glimpse of all of 
the wonderful opportunities our pupils have had this year and that is due to the 
amazing staff we have. The children have made such amazing progress and 
we're all very proud of each and every one of them. 
 
I'd like to give a special thanks to you all for your continued support to myself 
and the team this year. I hope you all have a wonderful summer holiday. We 
wish our Year 6 Leavers luck as they transition to Secondary school and we look 
forward to seeing you all in September. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Kathryn McCarthy  
Acting Assistant Headteacher. 


